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Engineering Curriculum Committee

Minutes of Meeting #13






January 14, 2010
ECC Members Present: Andrisani, AAE, Fricker, CE, Gray, ECE, Imbrie, ENE, Caldwell, IE,  Allain, NE, Harris, CoE. Recorder: Higgins, CoE.
1. The meeting was called to order by Fricker at 4:00 pm in CIVL 1144.

2. A motion was made by Blendell and seconded by Allain to approve the agenda for meeting #13.  The agenda was approved with no dissenting votes.   

3. A motion was made by Caldwell and seconded by Gray to approve minutes #12 of 1/08/10.  The minutes were approved with no dissenting votes and one abstention.  
Old Business: 

What follows is not an intended verbatim transcript of people’s comments.   
Fricker reviewed the process for the meeting.  The meeting is an open discussion of EFD 32-09.    Each person has two minutes to speak to express their concerns and should state their name and what school they are from.  

Imbrie will present a review summary showing how we got to where we are today.  There have been a series of steps that have taken place over the past several months.  Anonymous flags on EFD 32-09 have led us to this point.  

Imbrie took the podium and spoke about the timeline of what has taken place over the past several months.  A summary showing the meetings and outcomes is attached and was distributed to faculty at the meeting.   This process has been going on a long time.  

Fricker returned to the podium and asked the faculty to please provide their input.  He asked them to identify themselves when speaking.    

Bob Spitzer, MSE, stated that after being given this list of modifications, are we here to comment on a document that we don’t have?  Shouldn’t we be discussing a new revised document that incorporates the changes discussed in the summary?   The review process should be started over.  
Deanna McMillan, CEM, asked that since 13100/13200 is a two semester sequence, if a student fails to meet base requirements in the 2nd semester do they repeat one class or two?  The answer is that the student would only repeat one course.   Deanna asked that since the ECC has no CEM representative, could Imbrie meet with Mark Hastak, Head of CEM. Imbrie agreed to meet with Hastak.   

Carol Handwerker, MSE, stated that some comments address broader ties on how faculty disciplines are involved in projects. She wants to make sure projects are tied to their discipline.  She would suggest to ENE faculty that with these modifications, EFD 32-09 is a new document, including assessment.  She supports what Bob Spitzer stated.  This does not prevent them from teaching on an experimental basis.  The foundation is important.  
Bob Spitzer, MSE, stated that the timeline goes back further than Imbrie’s summary.  He remembers serving on the curriculum committee many years ago when it was decided that FYE requirements were too hard and that we needed to make the curriculum more flexible.  EFD 39-04 made COM 114 optional along with the science selective.  Now we are looking to lock in a 2-semester sequence where you have to take the first before the 2nd.  Bob is of the opinion that it is very hard now to keep up with the math sequence.  Adding these new courses does not provide any flexibility.  Adding the option that they could be replaced with a 4 credit hour course would allow students to catch up.  
Deanna McMillan, CEM, expressed her concern about the level of preparedness for transfer students. Could there be an option to schedule these classes in Maymester and Summer Sessions?  She is concerned on how to catch up the students who are transferring in when they have enough credits to come in to the program.  This could be the only thing they have to complete.  

Jim Jones, ME, asked for clarification on how this will transfer to Purdue? If a student takes something like ENGR 126, we now accept it from other schools.  Do we anticipate that we will accept something like this from other schools?  Teri Reed-Rhoads, ENE, and Matt Ohland, ENE, answered.  Teri said we are working with regional campuses and how they can adjust their courses.  Schools outside of the regional campuses will be evaluated for the course content and approved individually.  
Keith Bowman, MSE, is concerned that students are being advised to take 126 at a regional campus rather than here at Purdue.  The student referenced was international.  Keith asked if this is how we want to be advising our students.  Teri Reed-Rhoads stated that the particular student Keith Bowman is referring to had already failed ENGR 126 three times and was in his last semester as a FYE student and that is why he was advised as he was.   Students can be in FYE for 4 semesters.  
Jim Jones, ME stated that, from what he is hearing, that we still only plan to accept transfer like courses in the future if the content matches part 1 and part 2.  Matt Ohland said that the current configuration makes it easier for credit to be transferred in.  If a student has programming and a sufficient amount of design work then they can receive credit.  Previously students were caught in the middle because they didn’t have all areas covered in 100/126.  It should now be easier for transfer students.  The question was asked on how many students transfer in each year? Teri Reed-Rhoads stated out of the 96 spring admits, there were 41 new first time students, 4 readmits, 4 re-entry students and 47 transfer students of which 7 were from regional campuses.  
Jim Jones, ME, would like to verify that ENE will continue to offer 13100 and 13200 both fall and spring semesters.  The answer is yes.  

Bob Spitzer, MSE, asked the question about how many sections of ENGR 13100 are offered this semester and how many students are repeating the class?  Answer: ENGR 13100 (part 1) has 3 sections offered this spring of which 42 students are DWF’s (repeating the course) or 5.5%.  The remaining are second semester Codo students.  We have seen 95% of the students in the ABC rate, which results in a higher retention rate of 92.6%.  

Alice Pawley, ENE, asked how this document would be processed from this meeting forward? 

Jon Fricker, CE, provided a list of detailed steps of the process implementation from this point forward.  All changes will be considered by the originating unit.  The determination will be made if these are minor or do they require a new EFD?   If they do require a new EFD, the process will have to start over.  ENE is the originating faculty committee.  The ENE faculty will review the EFD but David Radcliffe, as head, will decide whether it will go forward.  If the document is returned from the originating committee, the ECC will review it.  Caldwell stated that the other issue is if the concerns for the original document can be resolved. 

 Robin Adams, ENE, questioned what constitutes substantial changes vs. non substantial changes?  Some of the changes are there but not communicated well but the actual experience has not changed.  Some are changes that change the experiences.  The process for responding to faculty input should be explained.  

Johannes Stroebel, ENE, commented there were a lot of comments on the document which have now been clarified.  What is the process now for a major decision with minor changes?  This is still a major decision.  Fricker showed the flow chart and explained the steps what will take place.
See flow chart.  If ECC does not approve the EFD, it goes to the full faculty for a vote (electronic vote). 

Steve Hoffman, DEEE, asked what does resolving a flag mean?  He asked for an explanation of the voting process.  Faculty who issued flags and have resolved their issues can release the document and it is ready to go on to the ECC for a vote.  Harris or the committee chair will contact the flaggers to discuss their issues.  Bob Spitzer commented that most of the useful comments came from Imbrie’s meetings with the schools.  Caldwell made the point that we don’t know that we have satisfied all the flags.  

Carol Handwerker, MSE, commented that we don’t know if that met the requirements of the heads since we have not seen their changes.  Blendell stated that each ECC representative will be responsible to determine whether this document meets the changes of their respective schools.  
Deanna McMillan, CEM, requested that Imbrie please meet with the CEM head, Mark Hastak.  Imbrie stated he would do this.  

.

Matt Ohland, ENE, stated that the option of a 4-credit course would require more input from faculty here.  There is logistical overhead to teach both semesters.  Adding the 4 credit hour course would require another EFD process and resources to do this.  We would need to reconcile the consequences of this.   This is a no brainer.  Are there other solutions?  Yes, there could be two independent courses, one design, one programming, allow a student to take both at one time could be another way to handle this problem  (not requiring one as a prerequisite of the other). 

Caldwell, IE, stated that the ECC process would limit one course per one EFD.  If you talk about adding a different course, it is logical to put it in another EFD.  It needs to be a separate consideration, in order to interpret problems and speed up the solution process.  

Matt Ohland, ENE, stated, as it was taught this year, 13100 was not a hard prerequisite for ENGR 13200.  One other possible way is to keep the courses more separate and make them more flexible.  Creating a 4-credit hour course is not the only solution.  Bob Spitzer also commented on this.  There is definitely some of the underlying structure where we talk about the design and process but there are options.  He feels this is very important stuff. 

Alice Pawley, ENE, who was part of the group who presented to the ELT in 2008, supports the vision of this course, but since that time the support in ENE has eroded.  

Johannes Stroebel, ENE, commented that a potential reason for the erosion of support by ENE may be attributed to the overall process of getting a document approved by the faculty of the College of Engineering.  

Bill Oakes, ENE, commented on what Alice said.  He stated that in looking at the cost to offer these courses and looking at the current budget, he does not feel there are resources available and it also adds to the faculty teaching load.  From his perception, he feels this is counter to what was discussed originally as where we wanted the curriculum to go.  He is in agreement with Bob.   Bill feels the process itself and the time spent on curriculum development contributed to the erosion of the ENE support.  There is such high level of distrust within the faculty that is difficult to put together something.  
There was a tremendous amount of work putting together the development of these courses, and many different steps were taken in communicating these courses.  There was very low attendance in ENE faculty meetings which is part of frustration; stay on status quo and no one will bother us.  

Eric Stach, MSE, attended one of the open forums and stated there was no attempt of the ENE faculty to discuss any concerns.  This is an interesting observation.  It makes it difficult to follow up and shows a pretty clear lack of communication.  
Bob Spitzer, MSE, shared that some very enlightening comments took place and this process was very helpful.  We need to ask more questions of each other.  

Fricker thanked everyone for attending the open meeting.  
4. A motion to adjourn was made by Blendell and seconded by Allain at 5:00 pm.  The meeting was adjourned.  
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